

## ТРЕНУВАЛЬНЕ ТЕСТУВАННЯ

Тестові завдання складені за програмою зовнішнього незалежного оцінювання та відповідно до технічних характеристик тесту з англійської мови Українського центру оцінювання якості освіти.

Укладач: Чикалова М. М.

## ПРОБНЕ ТЕСТУВАННЯ З АНГЛІЙСЬКОЇ МОВИ

ЗОШИТ

Час виконання – 150 хвилин

Робота складається з чотирьох частин. Частина «Розуміння мови на слух (аудіювання)» містить 16 завдань, частина «Читання» містить 22 завдання, частина «Використання мови» – 20 завдань. Відповіді на ці завдання Ви маєте позначити в бланку А. Частина «Письмо» містить завдання, відповідь на яке Ви маєте написати в бланку Б.

#### Інструкція щодо роботи в тестовому зошиті

- 1. Правила виконання завдань зазначені перед кожної нової форми.
- 2. Відповідайте тільки після того, як Ви уважно прочитали та зрозуміли завдання.
- 3. У разі необхідності використовуйте як чернетку вільні від тексту місця в зошиті.
- 4. Давайте відповіді на всі завдання.

#### Інструкція щодо виконання частини «Розуміння мови на слух»

1. Кожне завдання частини «Розуміння мови на слух» складається з інструкції, звукозапису тексту й запитань або тверджень до тексту і варіантів відповіді.

2. Перед виконанням уважно прослухайте та прочитайте інструкцію щодо виконання цих завдань.

3. Перед кожним новим завдання Ви почуєте звуковий сигнал. Для ознайомлення з питанням Ви матимете достатньо часу.

4. Звукозаписи до завдань Ви прослухаєте двічі.

#### Інструкція щодо заповнення бланка відповідей

1. До бланка А записуйте лише правильні, на Вашу думку, відповіді.

2. Відповіді вписуйте чітко, дотримуючись вимог інструкції до кожної форми завдань.

3. Неправильно позначені підчищені відповіді в бланку А вважатимуться помилкою.

4. Якщо Ви позначили у бланку А відповідь неправильно, можете виправити її, замалювавши попередню позначку та поставивши нову, як показано на зразку:



5. Відповідь на завдання частини «Письмо», аккуратно запишіть у бланк **Б.** 

6. Ваш результат залежатиме від загальної кількості правильних відповідей, зазначених у *бланку А*, та якості виконання завдання в *бланку Б*.

Ознайомившись з інструкціями, перевірте якість друку зошита та кількість сторінок. Їх має бути 12.

Позначте номер Вашого зошита у відповідному місці бланка А так:



#### Зичимо Вам успіху!

СумДПУ імені А.С. Макаренка, підготовчі курси, 2021

Task 1

Listen to the speakers. For questions (1–6) choose the correct answer (A, B or C). Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. You will listen to each recording twice.

**1** Which blouse is the wrong size?



A B 2 What time must students come to school to get their bags on the bus?



**3** Which souvenir costs too much?





B

С

4 What made Mark stop his trip?

A lack of moneyB language barrierC rude strangers

5 What does the woman say about the clothes she wore in her childhood?

A She grew out of her clothes very fast.

**B** She enjoyed her designer clothes.

C She had typical girlie clothes.

6 What is Kathy's purpose of visiting the game?

A to resolve the problem with difficult teammates

**B** to see how Sarah gets out of tough situations

C to choose players for the national team

#### Task 2

Listen to the text. For statements (7–11) choose T if the statement is true according to the text, F if it is false. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. You will listen to the text twice.

7 The speaker was going to study fashion in Paris.

8 The speaker was travelling to France with her family.

9 The woman sitting next to the speaker was flying to Paris too.

**10** The speaker had previous experience of learning French.

**11** The speaker had mixed feelings about her trip to Paris.

	Т	F
7		
8		
9		
10		
11		

#### Task 3

# Listen to the text. For questions (12–16) choose the correct answer (A, B or C). Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. You will listen to the text twice.

- 12 Why is Bugsy well-known on Waikiki Beach in Honolulu?
  - A His master David is a legendary surfer.
  - **B** His statue can be seen on the beach.
  - C He is keen on riding the waves.

## 13 What encouraged David to start pair surfing?

- A a local legend about a dog
- **B** a photo of a surfer with a dog
- C the sight of the dog on a surfboard.
- 14 How did Bugsy appear in David's life?
  - A David got the puppy as a present from his partner.
  - **B** David took the puppy from a place for stray animals.
  - C David found the sick puppy on the nearby beach.
- **15** Why did David take the sick dog home from the veterinary hospital?
  - A He ran out of money to pay for the hospital services
  - **B** He doubted the veterinaries' ability to cure Bugsy.
  - C He had up-to-date care facilities in his apartment
- 16 What made David and Bugsy stop sky-diving?
  - A The necessary equipment was very expensive.
  - **B** The experience was frightening for the dog.
  - C David's bride forced them to give up the sport

## Частина "ЧИТАННЯ" Reading

#### Task 4

Read the text below. Choose from A to H the one which best fits each space (17-21). There are three choices you don't need to use. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.



Read the text below. For questions (22 – 26) choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D). Write your answer on a separate answer sheet.

## ONE MAN'S GOAL: TO TRAVEL AROUND THE WORLD

Since Erden Eruc left California in a 7-meter-long boat, he has been rowing across the Pacific Ocean, heading for Australia with only birds, fish, and sharks for company. As if that isn't amazing enough, crossing the Pacific is only a part of his journey. Eruc has decided to go all the way around the world using only his own energy. Oh, and his plan includes climbing the tallest peak on six continents along the way. Eruc will row, bike, walk, and climb the world without the help from any motors at all.

Why would he try to complete a difficult goal like this? He explains that he wants to inspire children to dream their dreams and reach their own goals. He wants to show kids that there might be tough parts along the way, and sometimes they might not even reach that final goal. But they can have great adventures and learn a lot along the way.

Eruc has already faced some disappointments and challenges. For example, because he has to row about 10 hours a day, he brought along an MP3 player to listen to music, audiobooks, and study Spanish to pass the time. Unfortunately, the nearly daily tropical rain for several months has forced him to keep his player packed away where it's safe and dry.

Not only that, but wind and waves keep pushing him westward when he wants to go south toward the Solomon Islands. Unlike big ships with powerful engines, his rowboat and arm power are no match for the winds. Fortunately, Eruc has a dry little cabin to crawl into when the daily rowing is done. He can use his little palm computer to connect to the Internet by way of a satellite phone. "For fun, I do emails and phone calls, read, and write in my journal a lot," he says.

Protein bars give him energy, and he boils water to heat freeze-dried beef on a one-burner stove. A solar-powered machine removes salt from ocean water so he can drink it, but only when the sun shines.

He's not bothered by the hard work or even being blown the wrong direction. Eruc sees the world as a laboratory where there is much to learn. For example, when his trip takes him across land, he enjoys meeting people – especially children. He has already visited dozens of schools and shared his story.

22. Which of the following is stated about Erden Eruc in the first paragraph?

- A. He has started his world journey in Australia.
- B. He is anxious about the presence of sharks.
- C. He is going to travel in a variety of ways.
- D. He has extensive experience of mountaineering.

## 23. Why did Erden Eruc decide to go on a round-the-world journey?

- A. He had been dreaming about it since his childhood.
- B. He was looking for new experiences and challenges.
- C. He aimed to set a world record for solo rowing.
- D. He wanted to encourage kids to achieve their ambition.

24. Why hasn't Erden Eruc listened to his MP3 player yet?

- A. He spends almost all his time rowing in the Pacific.
- B. He prefers learning languages to listening to music.
- C. He has left it somewhere he doesn't remember.
- D. He is afraid of damaging it in the wet climate.
- **25**. Erden Eruc does everything **EXCEPT** \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. sleeping in his tiny cabin
  - B. getting in touch with people
  - C. reading books in Spanish
  - D. keeping records of his journey.

#### 26. Which of the following is TRUE about Erden Eruc?

- A. He used to work at a school laboratory.
- B. He can get fresh water in fine weather.
- C. He has to do without meat during the journey.
- D. He changed his plans because of the weather

## Task 6

Read the text below. Choose from A to H the one which best fits each space (27–32). There are three choices you don't need to use. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet

## **Famous Castles**

 Which castle \_\_\_\_\_?

- A is attractive to people interested in the history of dress
- **B** displays a collection of jewellery
- **C** is used for holding weddings
- **D** was protected by its location
- **E** was used as a venue for social events
- **F** was available as a film location
- G inspired a famous artist with its scenery
- H was a site of archaeological digging

## 27. Tintagel Castle

After a period as a Roman settlement and military outpost, **Tintagel, Great Britain**, became a trading settlement of Cornwall during the 5th and 6th centuries. The castle itself was constructed in the 13th century. Its remains are still breath-taking: steep stone steps and thick walls which encircle the great hall. There are many myths and unanswered questions surrounding Tintagel. It is even associated with the romance of Tristan and Isolde. The visitors of the local museum may see a display on the history of the site, including a series of finds from the medieval period excavations.

## 28. Arundel Castle

Arundel Castle, Great Britain, is a restored medieval castle. Since the 11th century, the castle has been in the family of the Duke of Norfolk, and is still the principal seat of the family. Although the present Duke and Duchess still live in a section of the castle, the rest 1s open to the public. Arundel has been renovated and refurbished many times over the last seven centuries and its spectacular gardens and beautiful exterior have served as a shooting area for several movies. The modern castle may also be used for Corporate Events and Conferences.

## 29. Ussé Castle

Ussé Castle, France, is a pretty castle situated close to the River Loire. It is said that Ussé was the inspiration for the Sleeping Beauty fairy tale. The castle is lived in, and much of it is not open to the public, but there is still plenty to enjoy, including the 15th century kitchen, an impressive dining room, and some richly decorated bedrooms. For the past two decades, the castle has been filled with wax figures dressed in costumes from the 18th century up to now. The exhibition is changed each year to show the development of people's outfit.

## **30.** Eltz Castle

Eltz Castle, Germany, is set in the hills in the middle of the forest surrounded on three sides by the river. It seems to have just grown out of the rock itself. Thanks to its beneficial position, it is among a few castles in Germany that have never been taken by enemies or destroyed. Remarkably, it is owned by the same noble family who built it over eight centuries ago in the 12th century, 33 generations ago.

## **31.** Leeds Castle

Leeds Castle, Great Britain, is what many people imagine when they think of an English castle. During its 900-year history, Leeds Castle has been the private property of six of England's medieval Queens and a palace used by Henry VIII. Lady Baillie, the last private owner, inherited the place in the early 1900s. In the 1930s Lady Baillie entertained high society from London coming to the castle for weekends. Today the interior offers visitors a glimpse of its rich past with a fine collection of art, porcelain and furniture.

## **32.** Urquhart Castle

Urquhart Castle, Scotland, was one of the largest strongholds of medieval Scotland. Though now in ruins, abandoned in the late 17th century, it remains an impressive structure, overlooking Loch Ness. The castle is now owned by the National Trust for Scotland, and run by Historic Scotland Fund, which undertook a major construction program to create a visitor centre at the site, and to improve parking facilities. The visitor centre includes a display on the history of the site, a cinema, a restaurant and a shop. Urquhart Castle also hosts marriage ceremonies throughout the year.

## Task 7

Read the text below. Choose from A to H the one which best fits each space (33–38). There are two choices you don't need to use. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

## World's Most Expensive Book Goes Up for Sale

A rare copy of John James Audubon's *Birds of America*, (**33**) \_\_\_\_\_\_, has been announced to go on sale at Sotheby's. Only 119 complete copies of the 19th-century book are known to exist, and 108 are owned by museums and libraries.

A separate edition of the wildlife book was sold for a record-breaking price of £5.7million a decade ago. The copy going under the hammer in December comes from the collection of Lord Hesketh. It contains 1,000 life-sized illustrations of almost 500 breeds. It took wildlife artist John James Audubon 12 years (34) \_\_\_\_\_\_ . He did so by travelling across America, shooting the birds. He would then hang them on bits of wire to paint them. The artist then went to Britain to print the volumes and targeted the rich to buy copies.

Lord Hesketh's collection also includes a rare copy of Shakespeare's First Folio, which Sotheby's said is (35) \_\_\_\_\_\_. Of the 750 that were probably printed, only 219 are known to exist today. The copy, (36) \_\_\_\_\_\_, is offered for sale. It has a valuation of up to £1.5 million, and only has three pages missing. It is one of only three textually complete copies to exist in private hands in a comparably early binding.

Letters written from Elizabeth I relating to Mary Queen of Scots are also going under the hammer at the sale, (37) \_\_\_\_\_\_. David Goldthorpe, a senior specialist in Sotheby's books and manuscripts department in London, said: "To have all these items in one sale is remarkable; it's certainly never happened in my time, 15 years, and (38) \_\_\_\_\_\_.

- A "the most important book in all of English Literature"
- **B** which takes place on 7 December
- C billed as the world's most expensive book
- **D** the famous American naturalist and artist

## Частина "ВИКОРИСТАННЯ МОВИ"

Use of English

Task 8

Read the texts below. For gaps (39 - 58) choose the correct answer (A, B, C, or D). Write answers on the separate answer sheet.

## The History of the T-Shirts

At the beginning of the twentieth century the T-Shirt quickly became an American favourite. Now a century later the T-Shirt (**39**) \_\_\_\_\_\_ as popular as ever. The American T-Shirt began (**40**) \_\_\_\_\_\_ WWI when American armed forces noticed

European soldiers wearing a lightweight cotton undershirt on the hot European summer days. Compared to the wool uniforms that the American soldiers wore these undershirts were cooler and more comfortable and they quickly caught on with the Americans. Due to their simple (41) \_\_\_\_\_\_ these shirts became known in the USA as "T-Shirts".

In the 60s people began to tie dye and screen-print the basic cotton T-Shirt making it an even bigger commercial (42) \_\_\_\_\_\_. Advances in printing and dying allowed more variety and the Tank Top, Muscle Shirt, Scoop Neck, V-Neck and many other variations of the T-Shirt (43) \_\_\_\_\_\_ into fashion.

39	A	remains	B	goes	С	continues	D	leaves
40	A	at	B	on	С	during	D	for
41	A	colour	B	design	С	fashion	D	print
42	A	success	B	profit	С	income	D	progress
43	A	went	B	came	С	moved	D	entered

## Bach, Beatles and... Maths ?

From the rich complexity of the Bach fugues to the catchy songs of the Beatles music and mathematics overlap in all kinds of interesting (44) \_\_\_\_\_.

Would you believe that research has shown that certain (45) \_\_\_\_\_\_ of music end up being more popular and mainstream (46) \_\_\_\_\_\_ their "mathematical" structure?

The link between the physical practice of music and strong mathematical (47) \_\_\_\_\_\_ are demonstrated in various studies. They show that kids who play a musical instrument can (48) \_\_\_\_\_\_ more complex arithmetical operations than those who do not play an instrument.

44	A	means	B	items	С	ways	D	methods
45	A	notes	B	pieces	С	details	D	tones
46	A	except for	B	along with	С	due to	D	apart from
47	A	abilities	B	opportunities	С	properties	D	features
48	A	count	B	enumerate	С	achieve	D	perform

#### Task 9

Read the text below. For questions (49 - 58) choose the correct answer (A, B, C, or D). Write answers on the separate answer sheet.

## The Strange Case of Dr Jekyll and Mr. Hyde

Robert Louis Stevenson is one of Britain's most respected and enduring authors but his wife was less than impressed with his literary talents.

After the first draft of his most famous book "The Strange Case of Dr Jekyll and Mr. Hyde" Fanny Stevenson (49) \_\_\_\_\_ it was such "utter nonsense" that she (50) \_\_\_\_\_ fire to it. This shameful ending to the first draft of the novel has been (51) \_\_\_\_\_ in a letter to the poet WE Hanley. It lay (52) \_\_\_\_\_ in the attic of Mr. Hanley's (53) \_\_\_\_\_ for 115 years.

Mrs. Stevenson, who was (54) \_\_\_\_\_ of her sick husband but also fiercest (55) \_\_\_\_\_, wrote on 1885: "He wrote pages and pages to complete nonsense. (56) \_\_\_\_\_ he has forgotten all about it now, and I shall burn it after I show it to you. He said it was his greatest (57) \_\_\_\_\_.

The letter is (58) \_\_\_\_\_ to fetch up to £ 1500 when it is auctioned at Phillips, in London, on 17 November. Liz Merry, the head of the book department said: "This should end speculation about what happened to the first draft of *Dr Jekyll* – it seems clear she burnt it."

But the discovery of the letter creates another mystery. Was Stevenson's first attempt at his most successful novel indeed "nonsense"?

49	Α	judged	B	decided	С	examined	D	described
50	A	put	B	lit	С	threw	D	set
51	A	informed	B	revealed	С	expressed	D	shown
52	A	forgotten	B	unaware	С	ignorant	D	absent
53	A	survivors	B	generations	С	descendants	D	ancestors
54	A	sympathetic	B	protective	С	defensive	D	preserving
55	A	referee	B	judge	С	observer	D	critic
56	A	Fortunately	B	Properly	С	Favourably	D	Occasionally
57	A	job	B	composition	С	labour	D	work
58	A	intended	B	expected	С	hoped	D	guessed

## Частина "ПИСЬМО" Writing

- **59.** You have received a letter from your English pen-friend in which he/she is complaining that his/her parents' taste in clothes and his/her own preferences are different. So they sometimes argue when buying new things for him/her. Write a letter to your English pen-friend in which you tell him/her
  - whether you have the same problem
  - what everyday and holiday clothes you prefer
  - give him/her advice on how to reach a compromise with his/her parents

Write a letter of at least 100 words. Do not write your own name, any dates, addresses or other personal information. Start your letter in an appropriate way.